
From: Abe Oudshoorn  
Sent: Tuesday, January 7, 2020 8:56 AM 
To: City of London, Mayor <mayor@london.ca>; van Holst, Michael <mvanholst@london.ca>; Lewis, 
Shawn <slewis@london.ca>; Salih, Mo Mohamed <msalih@london.ca>; Helmer, Jesse 
<jhelmer@london.ca>; Cassidy, Maureen <mcassidy@london.ca>; Squire, Phil <psquire@london.ca>; 
Morgan, Josh <joshmorgan@london.ca>; Lehman, Steve <slehman@london.ca>; Hopkins, Anna 
<ahopkins@london.ca>; Van Meerbergen, Paul <pvanmeerbergen@london.ca>; Turner, Stephen 
<sturner@london.ca>; Peloza, Elizabeth <epeloza@london.ca>; Kayabaga, Arielle 
<akayabaga@london.ca>; Hillier, Steven <shillier@london.ca> 
Cc: Purdy, Dave <dpurdy@London.ca>; Datars Bere, Sandra <sdatarsb@london.ca>; Cooper, Craig 
<ccooper@london.ca>; Stephen Giustizia <sgiustizia@hdclondon.ca>; jbrowne@lmhc.ca 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Multi-Year Budget 

Good morning London City Council, 

 I am writing with feedback on the proposed 2020-2023 budget. I noticed that three business cases on 
housing are currently not in the recommended section, particularly: 

 1) "Additional funding for affordable housing - Part B" 

2) LMCH regeneration 

3) LMCH staffing and security 

 I strongly believe that each of these is an important contribution to addressing the housing crisis and 
ending homelessness. In particular, to develop new affordable housing stock the HDC requires both 
funds and land (or funds for land). As the pace of requests for units out-strips development of new units, 
this additional investment is key. Secondly, in terms of LMCH, regeneration offers an incredible 
opportunity to both increase stock and replace aging stock through the intensification of existing sites. 
This is being done in communities across Ontario already (see for example Toronto and Peterborough) 
so it is very timely for London to do so as well. Finally, in regard to LMCH staffing, providing supports to 
tenants on site will help to reduce the cycle of homelessness. 

 Thank you for your consideration, 

 Abe Oudshoorn, RN, PhD 

Assistant Professor 
Arthur Labatt Family School of Nursing 
Room 2304, FIMS & Nursing Building 
Western University 
London, ON, N6A 5B9 
519-661-2111 x86042 
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